

BLACKPOOL CRICKET CLUB

Executive Committee

18th September 2018

Minutes

Present: Messer Dave Cresswell, Tony Westhead, Joe Boniface, Pete Campbell, Steve Boyne, Paul Ashford, Lester Jefferson and Gregg Anderton

Mesdammes: Michelle Chubb and Sharon Bonell

1. Apologies: Martin Lamb, Tom Myerscough, Roger Hughes, Philip Mather and Stuart Ashworth

2. Minutes

Minutes from the 21st August were discussed and agreed

3 Matters Arising

No matters arising

4. Correspondence

No correspondence

5. Child Welfare

Nothing to report

6. Administration/Honorary Treasurer's Report

Bar - figures to added at a later date

Memberships – figures to be added at a later date

7. Lease

Dave Cresswell has met with Steve Bolton to discuss the lease in order to formalise and include activities which are not currently in the lease, the 2k has now been agreed. It was also hoped that this would be a new 30 year lease. Steve Bolton has asked for feedback from this meeting in regard to his various requests for some inclusions within the lease, Dave Cresswell will respond.

8. Bar/Pavillion

A discussion was held and it was agreed that the bar prices will remain as they are, with a review in the New Year, however it was agreed to increase the Bierre Moretti from the 1st October.

9. Catering

Andy has informed the committee that the kitchen will be closed 17th – 21st October.

10. Ground

End of season work to be done, Chris is waiting for some equipment and asking for prices for other work that is needed for the pitch and the square.

The scout hut needs to go, and a discussion was held in regard to ideas as to what to do with that area of land. Joe Boniface believes that there will be planning issues with the council due to this being a conservation area. The council are happy to come and view the area and then further discussions can continue.

11. Development at Mossom Lane

Dave Cresswell and Alan Cross visited Mossom Lane on Monday 17th September. The gas, electric and water need turning off, and the pipes, toilets etc need flushing through.

12. Cricket

Martin Lamb sent in a report.

The 1st, 2nd and Sunday teams won their respective leagues. It had been a good season for the Ladies team.

Friday 21st September is the NPCL Presentation Night at Fleetwood CC. Steven Kennedy is to go as a guest of BCC

9th November is the Palace Shield Dinner

Our Presentation Night is on 2nd November – the senior awards are all sorted we are just waiting for feedback/info for the juniors.

13. Lancashire County Cricket Club

We have had our pitch and outfield inspection and samples have been taken, we are waiting for feedback. This is for the potential of being brought up to a first class standard of pitch. We need a further discussion with Paul Allott to discuss the club side of things.

14. Squash

The season starts Thursday 20th September, we have 4 teams in the North West Counties League. We are back in Division 2 which covers the whole of the North West and is a good standard.

15. ECB Club Mark

This is nearly completed – we need to submit our Annual Coaching Plan.

16. AOB

A discussion about how to generate more income was raised by Gregg Andereton. Gregg said that several cricket clubs hold Music Concerts / Festivals at the end of the cricket season. It was agreed that an event like this could potentially be a huge income earner and that further information should be pursued. Dave Cresswell will have a discussion with John Blackledge about the possibility of such an event.

Our Bonfire Night firework display and bonfire will take place on Sunday 4th November. Tickets will be £5.00 each. Steve Boyne has offered to help with the fireworks and will contact Martin Pickles. Gregg and Joe have also offered their services. The outside bars are sorted. Members will be able to watch from the upstairs bar and lounge.

Paul Ashford has put in his apologies for the next meeting.

17. Next Meeting

7.30pm on Tuesday 16th October 2018

Dresswell

20.11.18'